DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN BIOLOGY 20th October, 1972. Dr. Robert A. Cross, Department of Haematology, Royal Perth Hospital, Box X2213, G.P.O., PERTH. WESTERN AUSTRALIA 6001. Dear Dr. Cross, Thank you for your letter of 17th October. Dr. Kirk is at present in India on a field trip but will be returning to Canberra in a few days. We certainly would be interested in obtaining blood samples from your proposed trip to Cundeelee Mission. Our minimum requirements would be 1 to 1.5 ml of serum and 2 to 3 ml of blood clot. Thank you for your efforts in trying to find information about the people with the new PGM variant. We hope you are able to obtain this information without too much bother. Yours sincerely, N.M. Blake. NMB/el